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The school year is off to a great start.  Students, staff, and parents are full of positive energy 
and are ready to focus on learning.  Austin Hershberger has done an outstanding job of getting 
athletics up and running in a seamless fashion.  The addition of Shelley Schmale to our office 
has brought a renewed sense of organization, positivity, and optimism to the forefront of our 
interactions with staff, students, and parents.    
 
As a collaborative team we set building goals as included below.  We are in the process of 
writing action plans for our goals which will include consistent data reviews. 
 
 

Goal 1: CAC WILL IMPROVE THE POSITIVE BEHAVIOR SUPPORT 

SYSTEM TO PROMOTE SOCIAL-EMOTIONAL WELLNESS FOR 

STUDENTS AND STAFF. 
 

Goal 2: CAC STUDENTS WILL DEMONSTRATE 10% ACADEMIC 

GROWTH FROM  LEVEL 1 TO LEVEL 2 AS EVIDENCED ON STATE ELA, 
MATH, AND SCIENCE ASSESSMENTS.   

 

Goal 3: CAC STAFF WILL DECREASE OUR SAEBRS HIGH RISK 

GROUP STUDENT NUMBERS BY 5% BEFORE THE END OF THE 22/23 

SCHOOL YEAR. 
 

Goal 4: By May 2023, CAC STAFF WILL DEMONSTRATE 

PROGRESS IN IMPLEMENTATION OF A MULTI-TIERED SYSTEM OF 

SUPPORT (MTSS) FRAMEWORK THAT USES COMMON AND 

RELIABLE DATA TO PROVIDE MATH AND READING INSTRUCTION 

THAT IS RESEARCH-BASED AND DIFFERENTIATED TO MEET THE 

LEARNING NEEDS OF ALL STUDENTS.  THIS IMPLEMENTATION WILL 

DECREASE THE NUMBER OF STUDENTS RECEIVING TIER 2 AND TIER 

3 SERVICES IN GRADES 4-8 BY 15 PERCENT.
 


